



Minutes for HVA Committee Meeting

Date of meeting:	1/2/2022	Time:	1830-2007
Attendees:	Ashley Cullen Clarisa Choh Hammond Ryan Gunner Andy Edwards Richard Osborne Caroline Hancock Bev Cooper		
Chair:	Ashley Cullen		

For information:	<p><u>HVA Committee Meeting (followed on from AGM)</u></p> <p>1. Previous minutes agreed. Insurance from VE has been confirmed by John Worrall to cover HVA events. Outstanding action: AC to contact Nick Robinson as new contact received.</p> <p>2. Junior Development</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Two Junior Grand Prix events have been successfully held. - Guernsey, Basingstoke and Farnborough have indicated interest to put in teams for the coming GPs - Current ruling states no coaching during the event. Long discussion regarding coaching during GP – suggestions ranged from amending the rules to allow coaching during the event, to allow coaching of team every 5 points (additive on both sides). - RG has indicated that due to the increasing popularity of the events, the next progression of U16s would be 6-a-side, and U12s and U14s will remain as 4-a-side. - U18s: to be decided in the future <p>Action: RG to decide on rules for coaching on Junior events, and AC and RG to subsequently arrange a follow-up conversation regarding penalties.</p> <p>3. Competitions/Adult Grand Prix</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Total 20 teams participating, 13 men's teams and 7 ladies teams - Mixed events are high in demand: 8 teams competing per event, with 4-5 teams on the waiting list - Current Covid protocol is fairly light, and follows VE guidance - Query regarding all participants taking a lateral flow test on the morning of the event as a rule for covid safety purposes, but this will be difficult to police. - If players become Covid positive after event day, AE will usually be contacted. - Suggestion on whether it would be sensible to have a covid 19 officer to help out on event days with temperature checks: mooted as a reasonable idea <p>Action: AC to speak to Robyn West (South Hants) regarding helping out with temperature checks on event days, if considered appropriate.</p> <p>4. Sitting Volleyball</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - As per previous report - Guernsey and Kent had expressed interest in starting up SV sections in their clubs <p>Action: RO will send an email regarding the skills challenge for SV month in March 2022, and for CCH to distribute to HVA mailing list</p> <p>5. Finance</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - CH went through the Treasurer's report, with activity up to date till 1 Feb. HVA is in acceptable financial health after the Grand Prix events held so far. - Committee had robust discussions on subsidisation of Level 1 coaching course that
-------------------------	---

Hampshire Volleyball Association

	<p>was recently held: CCH confirmed that 14 had completed the course, with confirmation that 12 has achieved certification, with 2 more awaiting clarification.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - CH has clarified that HVA does have the funds to subsidize all 14 candidates should all be successful in achieving certification - CH has also suggested 'Energize Me' organization to get partial subsidy for Level 2 courses, targeted at female coaches - AE had reminded the committee that SADVA also offers a subsidy for one individual per club per season. <p>Action: CCH to email AC and CH separately, table of results and email addresses of successful candidates who has completed Level 1 course</p> <p>6. AOB</p> <p>The HVA Committee currently comprises the following roles and occupants:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Chair – Ashley Cullen • Secretary – Clarisa Choh Hammond • Treasurer – Caroline Hancock • Adult Participation Officer – Andy Edwards • Sitting Volleyball Officer – Richard Osborne • Junior Development Officer – Ryan Gunner • Communications Officer – Vacant <p>The Communications Officer position currently remains vacant.</p> <p>Action: CCH to email HVA membership seeking for expressions of interest for Communications Officer role</p>
<p>For action:</p>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. RG to decide on rules for coaching on Junior events, and AC and RG to subsequently arrange a follow-up conversation regarding penalties 2. AC to speak to Robyn West (South Hants) regarding helping out with temperature checks on event days, if considered appropriate. 3. AC to get in contact with Nicholas Robinson, with his new contact details 4. RO will send an email regarding the skills challenge for SV month in March 2022, and for CCH to distribute to HVA mailing list 5. CCH to email AC and CH separately, table of results and email addresses of successful candidates who has completed Level 1 course 6. CCH to email HVA membership seeking for expressions of interest for Communications Officer role
<p>Date of next meeting:</p>	<p>To be confirmed at a later date – Provisionally in April/May 2022</p>